
 

 

 

NOTICE OF 
PUBLIC HEARING 

 
Notice is hereby given that a Public Hearing will be held Monday, April 3, 
2023 at 1:15 p.m. in the Rich County Courthouse, 20 S. Main Street in 
Randolph.  The Rich County Board of Commissioners is considering 
amending or repealing an ordinance entitled: An Ordinance or Rich County, 
State of Utah, Enacting an Adjoining Landowners Ordinance, Pertaining to 
the Construction and Maintenances of Fences in Rich County for 
Agricultural Purposes, for Provisions for Payment by Adjoining Landowners 
and for Provisions for Nonpayment, including Costs and Attorney’s Fees 
(97-09-03).  A copy of this current ordinance can be obtained by contacting 
the Rich County Clerk, Anneliesa Peart at (435) 793-2415. 
 
This ordinance sets out the duties and rights of neighbors sharing a fence for 
agricultural purposes.  Rich County has had this ordinance in place since 
1997.  In the intervening years, these same topics are largely now regulated 
under Utah state code.  See Utah Code § 4-26-101 to 103.  The Commission 
is now considering amending the County’s ordinance to be entirely 
consistent with state code or repealing it altogether. 
 
The Board of Commissioners is soliciting the public’s comments on the 
proposed ordinance.  Those attending the hearing will be invited to provide 
their input.  Those wishing to comment, but who are unable to attend the 
hearing may also submit written comments to the Rich County Clerk prior to 
the hearing.   
 


